
1 

 

BASIC ACRYLIC MONOMER MANUFACTURERS, INC. 

4719 Eskerhills, Williamsburg, VA 23188 

Office (757) 903-2194  elizabethhunt@coxbusiness.net 
 

 

July 20, 2021 

 

 

Tyler Saechao 

Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment 1001 I Street 

P.O. Box 4010, MS-12B 

Sacramento, California 95812-4010  

 

Submitted via OEHHA Online Comment Submissions 

 

RE: Comments on Notice of Intent to List Chemicals by the Labor Code Mechanism: 

Tetrahydrofuran; 2-ethylhexyl Acrylate; Methyl Acrylate; and Trimethylolpropane 

Triacrylate, Technical Grade 

 

 

Dear Mr. Saechao: 

Basic Acrylic Monomer Manufacturers, Inc. (BAMM)
1
 appreciates the opportunity for 

comment in response to the Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment (OEHHA)’s 

proposal to list, among others, 2-ethylhexyl acrylate (2-EHA) and methyl acrylate (MA) under 

the Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986 (Proposition 65).  BAMM’s 

members manufacture these acrylates, which have long been used safely as part of polymers in 

many products.  

 MA and 2-EHA are proposed for listing pursuant to the “Labor Code mechanism,” 

following the International Agency for Research on Cancer (IARC) classification of these 

chemicals as Group 2B carcinogens with sufficient animal evidence.  BAMM is aware that 

OEHHA will not respond to comments relating to scientific arguments, because OEHHA 

considers such listings “ministerial.”  Nonetheless, BAMM wishes to state its position on the 

scientific evidence for the public record. 

 

                                                 

1
 BAMM members are Arkema Inc., BASF Corporation, and Dow. Chemicals represented by 

BAMM are acrylic acid, n-butyl acrylate, ethyl acrylate, i-butyl acrylate, methyl acrylate, t-butyl 

acrylate, 2-ethylhexyl acrylate, hydroxyethyl acrylate and hydroxypropyl acrylate. See 

www.bamm.net. 
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As explained in more detail in BAMM’s position statement on the IARC classifications, 

which is attached to this comment letter, BAMM strongly believes that these Group 2B 

classifications are erroneous and misleading, and are based on poor science and a flawed process.  

For example, IARC did not take into account the high dosage and associated corrosion effects in 

certain studies or the genetic deficiencies in the animals used for other studies.  In short, the 

observed tumors in animal studies are not relevant to humans.  Therefore, BAMM believes an 

IARC Group 2B listing (and Proposition 65 listing) is inappropriate, unwarranted and 

misleading.  

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.   

 

        Sincerely, 

 
        Elizabeth Hunt 

        Executive Director 

Encl. 



 

 



 

 


